
 

 

 

Hello families, apologies for the delay in getting our 
newsletter out. We hope you are all doing OK out there 
and cannot wait until we are all back together again. As 
soon as we hear anything about a possible return to on 
site learning we will let you know. 

 

Online Newsletter 

Next term we will be trialling an online newsletter that is 
built via the website and sent to you all through a link on 
compass. We are excited to see what this looks like and 
will seek your thoughts on whether we continue using 
the platform into 2021 and beyond. The website 
newsletter makes it easier to create the items and as a 
bonus it can be easily viewed on any device.   

 

Indigenous Literacy Day 

Indigenous Literacy Day is Wednesday, September 2. 
Whilst there is a huge amount of work being done 
around the country to close the gap, the literacy 
outcomes for Indigenous students show there is much 
work still to be done. Our team of teachers from the 
Reconciliation Action Group have put together some 
great resources for our students to learn about today, 
including an opportunity to hear ‘read-alouds’ of texts 
written by First Nations authors.  If you are in a position to 
donate, The Indigenous Foundation welcome 
contributions. 
https://www.indigenousliteracyfoundation.org.au/what-is-indigenous-

literacy 

 

Publishing House 

We had 60 applications from Foundation to Year Six and I 
have spent time reviewing each of them. I have asked for 
staff help to make the final selection for our first team of 
Editors, Illustrators, Publishers and Reviewers. All children 
of Footscray Primary School will be welcome to submit 
their work to the Publishing House from Term Four this 
year and on an ongoing basis in the future. There will be 
an opportunity each year to apply for the roles within the 
Publishing House.   

 

 

Wednesday 2nd September 2020 

Important dates to remember  

Wednesday 2nd September 
Indigenous Literacy Day   
 
Last day of Term 3  
Friday 18th September  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Bank Details  
Commonwealth Bank  
Footscray Primary School 
BSB: 063 132 
Account: 10090179 
Please include a reference with 
the student(s)’ name. 
EFTPOS available at the office 

 

https://www.indigenousliteracyfoundation.org.au/what-is-indigenous-literacy
https://www.indigenousliteracyfoundation.org.au/what-is-indigenous-literacy


 

Enrolments 2021 – All Year Levels 

Workforce planning and recruitment is under way for 2021 and we need your help. If you haven’t 
enrolled your child into Foundation as yet, you can find enrolment forms on our website or contact 
9687 1910 to request a form via post. If you are moving out of the area and your children will no longer 
be attending Footscray PS in 2021 could you please let the office know so we can plan accordingly.  

Thank you. 

 

 

 



 

Accessibilities Work  

The ramp and steps outside the Edwardian have had the concrete poured, and just need the railings 
and final touches to be complete. This week the Accessibility Team is working on the Geelong Road 
entrance to the school, ensuring there is a smooth change in levels from the path outside the school 
onto the asphalt around the basketball court, and the area outside the TheirCare building. 

Over the next few weeks, you may notice some earthworks on the school oval. This is part of the 
accessibility works, and will involve the installation of a path around the edge of the oval from the 
portables, along the rock line, to the path inside the fence along Commercial Road. This work is 
funded through the Department of Education Accessibilities Grant, to ensure all students have access 
to the school oval. Alongside the installation of the path, the rock line will be moved forward to make 
space for our nature play area (see below). We are very excited this work is underway, and expect it to 
be finished by the end of the school holidays. 

 

Nature Play Area 

The Building and Grounds committee are inviting the 
school community to have input into the nature play 
area, along the Catherine Street end of the school. You 
will have noticed your child/ren completing a learning 
task last week or this week, asking them for their ideas 
for the nature play area. We welcome ideas from our 
parents and friends as well. The intention of this area is 
to be an interactive natural play space for the children, where they can use their imagination whilst 
immersed in nature. There will be structured ad unstructured play spaces, and natural materials will 
be used for play equipment as much as possible. This space will include plants as well as play 
equipment, and we hope to incorporate Indigenous elements and plantings. 

If you would like to contribute ideas to the nature play area, please send your ideas to the Assistant 
Principal, Sally Curmi, at sally.curmi@education.vic.gov.au. You can access the template (not to scale) 
in your child’s Google Classroom, or email sally for a template to be sent to you. 

 

mailto:sally.curmi@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


